考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第人頁

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

I. 詞彙與結構. 30%

Questions 1~15
 The actor's excellent in the movie won him an award.
A. attention B. importance C. instrument D. performance
2. The garden is of flowers in spring.
A. filled B. fit C. lost D. full
3. There are ten in a century, and a millennium has ten centuries.
A. decades B. scores C. years D. generations
4 John nor Mary will go to the party.
A. Both B. Either C. Neither D. Not only
5. All of the belonged to my grandfather except for that sofa.
A. dishes B. flowers C. furniture D. clothes
6. Jen is sad because she the exam.
A. broke B. moved C. failed D. pulled
7. I need some to take more photos.
A. film B. trash C. cheese D. rocks
8. Canada is a very large
A. voice B. photo C. nation D. tool
We should use less energy to reduce the problem of warming.
A. regional B. house C. global D. period
10. There was nothing left in the house, except for some beer bottles.
A. salty B. puzzled C. private D. empty
11. The man stole everything in my bag, my credit card.
A. included B. include C. to include D. including
12. The topic is not worth, so let's drop it.
A. discusses B. discussed C. discuss D. discussing
13. A teacher has to pay attention to differences of students.
A. think B. individual C. painful D. overseas
14. This cold weather isn't of this area. Usually, it is hot here at this time.
A. efficient B. historic C. typical D. critical
15. Christmas traditions from country to country.
A. tremble B. vary C. starve D. peel

II. 段落填空. 30%

Questions 16~20

Do you feel sad when winter sets __(16)_? Many people do, and doctors have found out the cause. People don't get enough light during winter. The days are shorter and most people end up __(17)_ their daylight hours inside at work or at school. The good news is that there are ways to stay happy, even as the days shorten. Special lamps that provide __(18)_ more light than normal lamps are currently for sale. With a daily __(19)_ of light, you can beat winter sadness and __(20)_ a very cheerful spring.

- 16. A. out B. about C. in D. into
- 17. A. spent B. spend C. to spend D. spending
- 18. A. twenty-five B. twenty-five times C. twenty-five plus D. twenty-five add

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。 C. ditch D. drain B. come

19. A. dose B. dock

20. A. look forward to B. come up with C. pay a role in D. take a bite of

Questions 21~25

Can music heal? Many experiments have shown that music can relax a person. Stress weakens the immune system and lets disease take over the body. (21) music reduces stress, it improves a person's overall health. It can also help people fight (22) that they already have. Music is not only good for the body, (23) good for the mind. Music therapists use music and rhythm (24) people recover after brain injury and to improve mental abilities. Therefore, don't let anyone stop you from listening to music or singing in the shower. It may be as important to your health (25) vitamins!

21. A. Although B. Because of C. Despite D. Since

22. A. an illness B. sick C. their health D. his doctor

C. also D. and 23. A. then B. but also

B. helps C. is helping D. helped 24. A. to help

B. as C. in 25. A. to D. by

Ouestions 26~30

Phil is at home when he gets a visitor. It's his friend, Eric. Phil thanks him for (26) by. Eric says he just wants to know (27) Phil's plans for tonight. Eric says it is Jane's birthday. He hopes that Phil isn't taking her to a fast-food (28). Phil forgot all about Jane's birthday, so he feels (29). He thanks Eric for (30) him.

26. A. stepping B. visiting C. shopping D. stopping

27. A. by B. about C. for D. at

28. A. restaurant B. kitchen C. park D. library

C. careful D. awful 29. A. difficult B. tired

B. reminding C. receiving D. accepting 30. A. remembering

III. Reading Comprehension. 20%

Questions 31~34

What is the loudest animal on Earth? To find out the answer, you can check a copy of Guinness World Records. In 1951, engineer Hugh Beaver ran into a problem. He was arguing with a friend about which was the fastest game bird in Europe. They could not find a clear answer, so the idea for Guinness World Records was born. The first Guinness World Records was published on August 27, 1955. It contained almost 200 pages of the world's biggest, strangest, and much more. Guinness World Records is still published every year. It remains the go-to-book for fun data.

- 31. What gave Hugh Beaver the idea to publish the first Guinness World Records?
 - A. a fun lesson he had as a student
 - B. an argument between two friends
 - C. a birthday gift for the Queen of England
 - D. a special exhibit at a museum

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

第 3/項

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

- 32. What information can be fund in Guinness World Records?
 - A. how to play different kinds of instruments
 - B. the history of the Guinness family
 - C. an introduction to game birds in Europe
 - D. facts about the world's most special people and things
- 33. What is not true about Guinness World Records?
 - A. The first one was published in 1955.
 - B. There were almost 200 pages in the first one.
 - C. The first one was published in December.
 - D. It is still published every year.
- 34. What was Hugh Beaver arguing about?
 - A. what the loudest animal was
 - B. what date to publish Guinness World Records
 - C. where Guinness World Records would be sold
 - D. what the fastest game bird in Europe was

Questions 35~37

If you have a heart condition, consult your doctor before using this equipment. If you feel dizzy or nauseous, dismount the equipment immediately.

- 35. What are these instructions for?
 - A. A blender.
 - B. A TV.
 - C. An exercise machine.
 - D. A computer.
- 36. If you have a bad heart, what should you do?
 - A. Use the equipment three times a week.
 - B. Never use the equipment.
 - C. Talk to your doctor before you use the equipment.
 - D. Use the equipment very slowly.
- 37. If you start to feel sick, you should
 - A. stop using the equipment.
 - B. drink some water and keep going.
 - C. slow down.
 - D. call your doctor.

Questions 38~40

Pollution in China has become worse and worse. China is about 30 years behind the US in regard to environmental laws and 10 to 20 years behind Europe. In July 2007, it was reported that 750,000 people in China die every year from pollution-related diseases. Many of China's natural resources are being degraded, and waste is not being disposed of properly. One of the main problems is that as energy consumption increases, the use of coal increases, which adds to pollution in the air. The government in China has taken some steps to deal with its pollution problem. Since 2006, it has spent more money on environmental protection and has made new laws. By 2010, the government plans to reduce total emissions by 10 percent.

考試科目:英文

所别:各系所

註:本次考試 不可以參考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

- 38. What is the main idea of the passage?

 A. People in China A. People in China are dying because of the terrible pollution
 - B. Pollution in China is increasing.
 - C. The Chinese government isn't concerned about the environment.
 - D. Natural resources in China are disappearing.
- 39. According to the report in 2007, how many people die in China each year due to pollution?
 - A. almost 10,000
 - B. about 100,000
 - C. 3/4 of a million
 - D. over 7,000,000
- 40. Which of the following statements is true?
 - A. Environment laws in China are decades behind some other countries.
 - B. The Chinese government hopes to cut emissions by one-fifth by 2010.
 - C. Less coal is being used as a source of fuel in China.
 - D. The Chinese government refuses to spend money on the environment.

IV. 中譯英. 20%

- 41. 我小時候,媽媽從不讓我吃垃圾食物。
- 42. 如果你不回我的信,我會認爲你在生我的氣。
- 43. 學生受到鼓勵後通常會表現得更好。
- 44. 這本科技雜誌永遠都有最新的電腦資訊。
- 45. 他們想到了一個在工作時節省紙張的新方法。